
          Annex 04 

 
IP1 Objection 

 
 

From: Cllr Donald Mcgowan  

Sent: 19 March 2017 19:45 
To: Gill Aylott 

Cc: Cllr Doug Taylor; Cllr Ayfer Orhan 
Subject: Re: Ariya Cafe Bar, 112 High Street, ENFIELD, EN3 4ES. WK/ 216088491 LDR: 13/4/17 

Officer initials: GA [SEC=OFFICIAL] 

 
Dear Gill 
Thanks for sending me this licensing application.  
I find having such an establishment on sharing the same building as residential apartments above 
worrying.  
Not withstanding the application restrict music to the front part of the establishment they are still 
requesting leave to play music every night of the week until 10:00pm, below habitable rooms of the 
apartments above. It is highly likely the apartments above and adjacent will be occupied by families 
with children young children. Subjection to nightly music until 10:00pm cannot be said to facilitate 
peaceful enjoyment of their accommodations.  
Although music will not be played at the rear of the premises the proposal want to be able to have 
clientele in the rear garden. The occupants of the apartments above and neighbours will be 
subjected to loud conversation and laughter of the kind generally occur after prolong drinking of 
alcohol. This will become unbearable on hot nights when to relieve the heat Windows have to be 
opened. Allowing people to congregate, every night of the week in the rear garden presumably 
drinking, cannot be sanctioned by the council as this will effect the have an adverse effect on the 
standard of living of the neighbours and the occupants of the apartments above. 
 
I am also concerned that in event of a fire residents in the apartment above are forced to exit 
through the establishment. Is this exist adequate?  
 


